
WSF 2019 Annual Report #4121 

 

This letter provides an outline of the annual progress report for the WSF Grant #4121 titled Western 

Water Use Management Model Update (WWUMM Update). The WWUMM Update has made significant 

progress toward completing several major tasks that include: 

 The ground water modeling extension and recalibration is being completed and the anticipated 

completion date is May/June 2019. 

 The surface water modeling extension is actively being worked on and the anticipated 

completion date is July/August 2019. 

 The surface water operations model for Western Canal is in the process of being built and has 

an anticipated completion date of May 2019. 

 The RSWB modeling extension through 2016 is about 70 percent completed and we anticipate 

that it will be completed by the end of April 2019. 

The total project budget is $392,500. To date, the project has $308,121.36 in expenses of which WSF has 

contributed $184,872.82. The South Platte and North Platte Natural Resources Districts have 

contributed $123,248.54. 

The project is progressing as planned and we anticipate that the project is on track with the majority of 

the tasks completed by June 2019 and all tasks completed by August 2019. 

 


